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Chairman Clow Called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

Rep. Andrus introduced H 23 to the committee and welcomed Tim Frost, Division
Deputy Administrator, Idaho Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses.
Rep. Andrus explained H 23 is a clean-up bill to align reference terms of the
former Division of Building Safety into the Idaho Division of Occupational and
Professional Licenses. In addition, the proposal will align the reference terms of the
administrator of Division of Building Safety to be the administrator of the Division of
Occupational and Professional Licenses.

Rep. Dixon(1) made a motion to send H 23 to the floor with a DO PASS
recommendation. Motion carried with a voice vote. Rep. Andrus will sponsor
the bill on the floor.

Chairman Clow introduced page, Trew Lammers.
Chairman Clow turned the gavel over to Vice Chair Ehlers
Reps. Redman, Furniss, Cornilles, and Dixon(1) declared a Rule 80.

Vice Chair Ehlers welcomed Dean Cameron, Director, Department of Insurance.
Director Cameron explained the purpose of Docket No.18-0202-2201 was to clarify
a certain type of insurance policy coverage information disclosures for consumers,
to disallow insurers from charging premium for minimum limit coverage at offset. In
addition, the rule change clarified and simplified language and removed duplicated
language.

In response to committee questions, Director Cameron shared the department
worked to simplify the process and make it easy to understand for consumers.

Rep. Redman made a motion to approve Docket No.18-0202-2201. Motion
carried by voice vote.

Dean Cameron, Director, Department of Insurance. Director Cameron explained
the purpose of Docket No. 18-0708-2201 is to clarify and reduce language. There
were no changes in policy or substance of the rule.

Reps. Redman, Dixon(1), Furniss, and Cornilles declared a Rule 80.

Rep. Furniss made a motion to approve Docket No. 18-0708-2201. .Motion
carried by voice vote.



DOCKET NO. Dean Cameron, Director, Department of Insurance, explained the purpose of
18-0709-2201: Docket No. 18-0709-2201 is to clarify and reduce language. There were no
changes in policy or procedures.

Reps. Redman, Dixon(1), Furniss, and Cornilles declared a Rule 80.

MOTION: Rep. Cornilles made a motion to approve Docket No. 18-0709-2201. Motion
carried by voice vote.

DOCKET NO. Dean Cameron, Director, Department of Insurance, explained the purpose of
18-0802-2201F: Docket No. 18-0802-2201F is to clarify and reduce language. There were no
changes in policy and no changes to fees.

In response to committee questions, Director Cameron introduced Fire Marshall
Knute Sandahl who explained the elimination of duplicate text in the rules are
covered in other sections and within the body of the standard which is required to
be followed.

Reps. Crane(13) and Crane(12) declared a Rule 80.

MOTION: Rep. Berch made a motion to approve Docket No. 18-0802-2201F. Motion
carried by voice vote.

Vice Chair Ehlers turned the gavel over to Chairman Clow.

Chairman Clow explained the fee rules will require a concurrent resolution with
both bodies to accept that. Concurrent resolutions will be drafted for on all these
rules.

ADJOURN: There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was
adjourned at 2:06 p.m.

Representative Clow Michelle Anderson
Chair Secretary
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